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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $6.7 billion 
over four years to deliver more than 190 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across 
NSW. In addition, a record $1.3 billion is being spent 
on school maintenance over five years. This is the 
largest investment in public education infrastructure 
in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed 
to delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these 
important projects is essential to the future learning 
needs of our students and supports growth in the 
local economy.

Project overview 

A project is underway at Willoughby Public School. 
The project will allow the school to accommodate 
1,200 students in permanent facilities by providing:

	■ 20 permanent learning space

	■ a new special programs room

	■ new administration and staff facilities

	■ a new canteen and hall

	■ increased and improved outdoor play space, 
including a new multi sports court

	■ a covered outdoor learning area. 

Progress summary

The new building is now complete and students are 
learning in their new classrooms. 

The upgrade is scheduled for completion by the end 
of June 2020, with works remaining to finalise the:

	■ new amenities block 

	■ refurbishment of existing buildings

	■ covered outdoor learning area and canteen

	■ new sports court and landscaping. 

We will continue to work with our head contractor 
to ensure any disruption to our neighbours is kept to 
a minimum. 

Work hours are 7:00am to 5:00pm Monday to 
Saturday. No work will take place on Sundays or 
public holidays.
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